At the Annual General Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council

 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 30th April 2018 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs B. Beard (Chairman)
   Mr. M.Wedd (Vice Chairman)                             
   Mr. R. Bass  
   Mr S Beard
   Mrs. A. Carver      
   Mr. J. Steel 
   Mr E Whittaker   

   Cllr D Godwin    
   Mr. M. Davis – Clerk    
Apologies: Mrs J Davison, Mrs M. Warfield, Mr. M Wattis, Cllr D Chambers and Cllr C Grove
Declaration of Interests: Mr Steel declared a non-pecuniary interest in the Vicarage Green proposals.
Election of Chairman: It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded by Mrs Carver and resolved that Mrs. Beard be re-elected Chairman. 

Election of Vice-Chairman: It was proposed by Mrs Beard, seconded by Mr Steel and resolved that Mr Wedd be re-elected as Vice-Chairman.

Election of Officers:  It was proposed by Mrs Beard, seconded by Mrs Carver and resolved that:
Footpaths Officer Mrs Carver should remain the Parish Footpaths Officer. 

Vicarage Green: Mr. Wedd would retain responsibility for Vicarage Green matters assisted by Mr Wattis.

Allotments: Mr Steel would be responsible for allotment matters. 

Hallow Charity:  Mrs Carver would represent the Parish Council.

Village Hall Committee: Mr Stuart Beard would represent the Parish Council.

Minutes: It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Steel and resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on the 9th April 2018, having been circulated, were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
District Councillors’ Report: Cllr Godwin reported that there was still a funding gap which needed to be addressed. It was hoped that shared services with Wychavon District Council would help to address the shortfall. The council was also considering setting up a company to build housing in order to address the shortfall and generate income. It was likely however that council tax would need to rise.  A rebranding of “The Malverns” would help to encourage tourism.

County Councillor’s Report: Cllr Grove’s annual report has been emailed to members.
Matters arising from the minutes of the 9h April 2018:  
Vicarage Green: It had been agreed that a junior football team should continue to use the football pitch for training on Tuesday evenings. Mr Wedd reported that there was some rust on the play equipment that required attention. A new engineer was required to inspect the play equipment, Mr Wedd to contact RoSPA.
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: Mrs Carver reported that paths were satisfactory. It was agreed that the clerk would find the cost of a “Fido” bin to be provided next to the litter bin in the alley from Church Lane to Grange Road.
Highways: No reports.
Allotments: Mr Steel reported that the allotments were in good order.
Anti-Social Behaviour: No report.
Village Hall: Mr Wedd had met an engineer who will quote for CCTV provision at the village hall. Mr Steel asked if the side gate to the hall could be left unlocked to allow access to the green without using the play area.
Broadheath Common: No report.

Update on proposals for sports facilities: Mrs. Carver reported that 21% of the village had responded to the survey. The results were: Vicarage Green proposal, 130, Pubic green space , 19, Football, 7, Community Garden 5
Closure of Village Stores: Mr Glossop explained that funding sources were still being explored. It was thought that the project would qualify as a “Seed funding investment” in which case investors are able to obtain tax relief. 
Casual vacancy: It was agreed that the vacancy caused by Mrs Faiers resignation would be advertised.

Correspondence: No reports
Planning applications for consideration: 
Applications

	Application Number
	Address
	Type of work
	Comments 

	18/00425/HP
	Laugherne Bank, Martley Road
	Proposed extension & alterations to dwelling
	*1


*1 Recommend Refusal: There is no indication of parking / turning arrangements for the 3 homes on the site. There is concern about increased vehicular use of the shared access onto the Martley Road at this dangerous location.
Decisions

	Application No
	Address
	Type of work
	Decision

	16/01781/FUL
	The Oaks, Bell Lane
	Erection of garage and enlargement of residential curtilage
	Refusal upheld by planning inspector


Finance: to consider:

(a) Renewal of the parish council’s insurance: It was proposed Mr Steel, seconded Mrs Carver and resolved to renew the council’s insurance for a three year period in the sum of £1,032.14 (a discount of £50 on the annual rate)
(b) Renewal of Lengthsman contract: It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Steel and resolved to renew the contract for a further 12 months.

(c) To accept: It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Bass and resolved to accept the Audit, and Draft Financial Statement of Accounts, 2017/2017, to appoint Christina Waters as the internal auditor, to accept the notice of audit and to sign off the Statement of Assurance. It was agreed that the reference to the Hall Management Committee in item 5 of the Audit Plan would be deleted. Advice would be sought from CALC on the writing down of the council’s assets. 
(d) invoices for payment. It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Carver and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:                                                                                                                  

1. Worcestershire CALC – Subscription 2018/2019                                  £989.36

2. Smith of Derby – service until 31/3/2021

                     £706.80

3. Lower Broadheath PCC – Churchyard maintenance

     £2,400.00

4. Nora Parsons Day Centre  - Donation



        £300.00

5. Came & Co – Parish Council Insurance



      £1032.14

6. Mr J Steel - £150 donation to Garden Club            

        £150.00

Date of Next meeting: Monday 4th June 2018 at 7.30pm 
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